Business Session Minutes
Tuesday, November 20, 2007
1:30 p.m. – 10th Floor Committee Room

The meeting was attended by Mayor Funkhouser, Councilmembers Skaggs, Hermann, Ford, Johnson, Curls, Gottstein, Marcason, Circo, Riley, Jolly, and Sharp and City Manager Cauthen.

1. Approval of Minutes for the Business Session of November 8, 2007 – The minutes were unanimously approved.  

2. New Market Tax Credits – Carrie Vanderford, Finance Development Division provided a follow up presentation and handouts on the New Market tax Credits recently awarded to Kansas City.  She introduced Bill Dana, President and CEO of Central Bank and Paul O’Hanlon of Kutak Rock, who both participated in the presentation.  She also noted that additional information is available on the tax credits on the City’s website at: www.kcmo.org/finance.nsf/web/newmarket.  At the end of the presentation, the panel addressed the Council’s questions about the tax credits.  
3. Discussion of Ordinances, Resolutions and Communications on Today’s Docket or for Floor Introduction – Councilmember Ford noted there will be a floor introduction with three additional damage settlements for properties on NW 64th Street.  Councilmember Riley inquired about the status of a resolution discussed in Finance Committee.  The Mayor said that the resolution was not on today’s docket so it could not be discussed.  Councilmember Marcason asked that the ordinance regarding the payday loan fee to be put on the February ballot be held so the issue could be put on a future ballot. Councilman Ford suggested amending the ordinance to place it on the April ballot.  Councilman Skaggs inquired of Galen Beaufort the application of the Sunshine Law to the items on the Business Session agenda.  Councilmember Jolly inquired if there would be anything light rail related on the February ballot.  Galen Beaufort said that there may be an ordinance introduced today regarding a repayment of a loan made by HEDFC to Weld Wheels.  The Law Department was still reviewing the matter.  
4. Items to be placed on Future Business Session Agendas – Councilmember Ford said that he had previously requested a Business Session on the relocation of GSA and would like it to occur soon as there were only three more business sessions and he thought the Council should have input prior to any decision being made before the end of the year.  Mayor said that it would be scheduled.   
5. Closed Session – Councilmember Skaggs moved to go into closed session in accordance with RSMO 610.021 (1) and (3).  The motion was seconded and the Council voted unanimously to go into closed session.  Following the closed session, the meeting was adjourned.  
